

FRIDAY 7TH OCTOBER 202



COMMUNITY - ASPIRATIONS - RESILIENCE - EMOTIONAL WELLNESS

MR HICKEY SAYS

Dear Roseacre Families,

Following last week's interviews, Roger Farley, who is currently headteacher at Westminster Primary Academy, Blackpool has been appointed as headteacher at Roseacre. Mr Farley will take up his appointment on 1st January 2023. Congratulations to Mr Farley who is looking forward to meeting Roseacre families at the earliest opportunity.

Far more importantly, I am proud to inform parents and carers that after a rigorous process which involved writing a letter; making a presentation to children and staff, culminating with an interview with 3 adults the following Year 6 children have been successful in securing the positions of head boy: Richie Lloyd; head girl - Esme Holmes; deputy head boys - Thomas Gilmore and Jack Johnson; deputy head girls - Ava Dyas and Sophie Hodkin. All 56 children who applied for the posts were a credit to their families. Well done to every child who was brave enough to put themselves forward.

The children were on duty over the past 2 parents' evenings. Thank you to all parents and carers for your kind comments.

Parents and carers will receive information, later today, around plans to reduce Roseacre's reception admission numbers from 90 to 60 from September 2024. The rationale is provided in the document.

Finally, Roseacre undertook an independent, rigorous SEND review last week. The outcomes were extremely positive and will be shared with the Roseacre community when the report is published in 4 weeks time.

On behalf of everyone at Roseacre, I wish you all a lovely weekend.

DATES FOR THE DIARY

MONDAY 10TH OCTOBER

Children are invited to wear yellow in support of World Mental Health Day: we will not be asking for donations.

FRIDAY 14TH OCTOBER

We are hosting a coffee morning in The Hub @ 9.30am till 11am where local services will be available to converse with families.

MONDAY 17TH OCTOBER

Open day for Reception 2023 @ 9:15am

WEDNESDAY 9TH NOVEMBER

Open day for Reception 2023 @ 5:30pm till 6:30pm

FRIENDS OF ROSEACRE EVENTS

MONDAY 17TH OCTOBER

KS1 pumpkin carving competition - £1 entry.

TUESDAY 18TH OCTOBER

KS2 pumpkin carving competition - £1 entry.

MONDAY 31ST OCTOBER

KS1 Disco Rec 2.00 - 3.00pm Y1 & 2 3.15 - 4.30pm - £2 cost

RETRIEVAL PRACTICE



PUMPKIN TRAIL

The pumpkin trail will take place during October half term with a £2 entry fee. More information to follow. In the meantime, access the Friends of Roseacre Facebook page to learn more.

FOOD BANK

Please be aware that items are now available in the office on a Tuesday rather than a Friday.







SIXTH FORM OPEN EVENT SATURDAY 8th OCTOBER 2022

2.00pm to 4.30pm Head of Sixth Form's address 2.15pm Sixth Form Common Room

Location: Sixth Form Entrance



FAO OUR YEAR 6

WELCOME MISS WALKER



Hello,

I'm Miss Walker and I'm the newest Year 5 teacher to join the Roseacre Family. Despite being new to Roseacre, the pupils and staff have made me feel extremely welcome and I am looking forward to the most exciting year.

I have lived in Blackpool all my life, however I have spent some time exploring South America and Australia... making sure I avoided the poisonous spiders! After all my exploring, I have finally decided to pursue my passion of teaching, and I'm so excited that Roseacre is my first teaching home!

I am looking forward to this year's adventures, especially sharing my love of science around school, and Leeds Rhinos winning the Super League Grand Final!

Have a lovely weekend.

WHERE ARE THEY NOW?



Andrew Cowburn
Left Roseacre in 2007
Rota Coordinator at
Blackpool Victoria Hospital

RIDDLE ME THIS

What can go up a chimney down, but can't go down a chimney up?

I make a loud sound when I'm changing. When I do change, I get bigger but weigh less. What am I?

PETS THAT POSE



Introducing Mrs Chapman's furry friend, Autumn.

MR QUINE'S SONGS FOR THE WEEKEND

Selected in tribute to the month of September

'September Song' - by JP Cooper

'September' - by Earth, Wind & Fire

'It Might As Well Rain Until September' - by Carole King



#NATIONALMENTAL HEALTHDAY

Monday 10th October

CRAFT DONATIONS

We are seeking donations of cardboard (cereal boxes, kitchen tubes, egg boxes), plastic containers (yoghurt pots, bottles, butter containers, milk tops etc.) and garden canes. Thank you in advance.

WORLD MENTAL HEALTH DAY



OCTOBER FOREST CAMP



ROSEACRE'S COFFEE MORNING



SOLARIS CHRISTMAS FAIR



LET'S WORK TOGETHER

We would like to remind parents/carers of the suggested one-way route when driving around school in the morning and afternoon. With our 'Walk to School' campaign underway, this will lessen congestion and further assist in our efforts to keep everyone safe. Thank you on behalf of the Roseacre community.



WALK TO SCHOOL CAMPAIGN





OCTOBER SPORTS CAMP



ONLINE SAFETY

